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MEMORANDUM 
 
To:  
Non-Public School Superintendents and Business Managers 
 
From:
Cody Stoeser, Director of Finance and Management 

Date:  
February 16, 2022
RE: 
American Rescue Plan EANS spending
 
This memorandum is to provide information and guidance regarding the American Rescue Plan Emergency Assistance to Non-Public Schools program, or ARP EANS. As non-public schools consider how to spend ARP EANS funds, the Department of Education (DOE) encourages you to think strategically about long-term needs and to consider funding high-impact activities. 
 
Costs must be reasonable and necessary to meet the overall purpose of the federal program, which is “to prevent, prepare for, and respond to” COVID-19.
 
Non-public schools can apply for their ARP EANS funds via an application posted on DOE’s Federal COVID Funding webpage. Completed applications should be returned to Michelle Kronberg by March 18, 2022. 
Background 
On Thursday, March 11, 2021, the American Rescue Plan (ARP) Act was signed into law. It includes $2.75 billion for the American Rescue Plan’s Emergency Assistance to Non-Public Schools (ARP EANS) program. DOE’s ARP EANS application was approved by the U.S. Department of Education on January 24, 2022.
 
EANS Overview 
Funds Available for Services and Assistance 
EANS funds will be available to non-public schools based on their percentage of low-income students and COVID impact. Schools will be ranked. The higher the school’s low-income percentage and COVID impact, the higher the school’s rank. 
Eligibility
In order to be eligible for ARP EANS, a school must be an accredited nonprofit school that has been in existence since March 13, 2020, has a low-income percentage of 23.87% or higher, and has not received a PPP loan after December 27, 2020.
 
Period of Availability 
EANS funds will be obligated by July 24, 2022, for services. These services may go until September 30, 2024.
 

Allowable Activities 
A list of allowable activities follows. A non-public school may apply to seek services for allowable activities that address educational disruptions resulting from COVID-19. DOE will consider these requests, and if approved, DOE would contract with a vendor to provide the requested activity. 
a) Supplies to sanitize, disinfect, and clean school facilities

b) Personal Protective Equipment (PPE)

c) Improving ventilation systems, including windows or portable air purification systems 
d) Training and professional development for staff on sanitization, the use of PPE, and minimizing the spread of infectious diseases

e) Physical barriers to facilitate social distancing

f) Other materials, supplies or equipment recommended by the CDC for reopening and operation of school facilities to effectively maintain health and safety

g) Expanding capacity to administer coronavirus testing to effectively monitor and suppress the virus

h) Educational technology

i) Redeveloping instructional plans for remote or hybrid learning or to address learning loss

j) Leasing sites or spaces to ensure social distancing

k) Reasonable transportation costs

l) Initiating and maintaining education and support services or assistance for remote or hybrid learning or to address learning loss

For additional information on allowable services, please see the U.S. Department of Education’s ARP EANS webpage. 
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